
Kensington Park & Social Committee 

Minutes of Meeting  - Draft 

  June 13, 2018 

Attending: 
Donna Carter 
Linda Blood 
Holly McCann 
Linda Bennett, Guest 
 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm 
 
Committee recognized Linda Bennett, town resident.  Linda was in attendance to speak about her 
efforts to host/lead Town trail hikes.  Her last scheduled hike is coming up on June 16, 2018.  She is 
contemplating a “fall season” of hikes and was wondering what support the Committee might be able to 
provide – such as posting information on our calendar or Town site for the hikes.  Linda was not 
interested in joining the Committee but would consider serving in a volunteer capacity for the purpose 
of the trail hikes.    Committee thanked Linda for attending, committed to discuss this further in the fall 
and see what might be possible.  
 
Summer Camp   
Updated registration numbers were provided.  Camp Counselor Orientation is scheduled for June 18th 
with Holly and Jon True attending to discuss Health, Safety and Emergency Management topics, as well 
as general administrative topics.   Two financial scholarship applications have been received by Town 
Assessor’s Office and will be handled in the existing policy fashion according to Linda Blood.   Summer 
Camp Director Quimby was not present for this meeting but had submitted a request for eight field trips 
(representing one per week of camp) that are in addition to the beach day trips.  The Committee 
discussed the trips, cost, and whether the Camp would be in a profit or loss situation if the trips were 
approved.  An analysis will be performed and then matter will be taken to the BOS at their next meeting 
for them to make final decision since this cannot wait until our July Committee meeting.  
 
Annual Festival   
Planning is on track.  Still need volunteers for events during the weekend.  Donna shared that Russell 
Perry Family is planning on hosting the pancake breakfast on Sunday.  She also has a volunteer to 
coordinate the pie eating contest on Saturday.   Holly is working with Jean Waldron to continue the bake 
off contest tradition since no church members can attend this year.   We will see who is working with 
the Library to coordinate the bike parade.  
 
Prior to adjournment, Donna spoke before the Committee about the adult basketball program start 
date, last reporting date, that is not associated with KYAA, and her feeling that information shared 
previously was mean spirited and not true.    
 
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:00 pm.  Recorder of minutes apologizes for not noting exact 
time.  Next scheduled meeting is July 11, 2018 at 7:00 pm.   
          


